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MAD BEAR 10%

Red Pepper Spray Pressurized Bear Repellent

CONTAINS RED DYE TO IMPROVE AIMING ACCURACY OF SPRAY

RESTRICTED

2 MILLION SCOVILLE HEAT UNITS

Pressurized Product

CAUTION        EXPLOSIVE

IRRITANT

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 23979  

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:

OLEORESIN CAPSICUM 10%

(CAPSAICIN 1%)

NET WEIGHT: 400 GRAMS

Distributed By:
UNDER PRESSURE INC. 

4902 53RD ST.
RED DEER, ALBERTA

CANADA
T4N 2E9

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in



accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an
offense under the pest control products act to use a control
product under unsafe conditions.

NATURE OF RESTRICTION:  For use by authorized customers where
the  vendor maintains a record of sales, including the name
and address of the purchaser, amount purchased together with a
signed notice by the purchaser.

DIRECTIONS:  Pull tab back and depress thumb lever, spraying
into face and eyes of threatening bear.  Spray in a series of
short bursts.  Spray is most effective at short range.  Spray
carries up to 6 metres.

PRECAUTIONS:  Capsicum sprays have proven effective in
repelling bears approaching closely.  Use only as a last
resort.  There is no guaranteed method of responding to a bear
encounter, each encounter is unique.  Strict attention to the
advice of wildlife professionals on safety is advised.  Severe
irritation to eyes, nose and skin can occur.  Use outside
only.  Persons with respiratory problems or wearing contact
lenses should not use this product.  When travelling, DO NOT
STORE IN PASSENGER COMPARTMENT.  Contact air carriers for
regulations concerning air transport.  Be careful not to
puncture canister and do not expose to temperatures above
50EC.

DO NOT INCINERATE

DISPOSAL:  When container is empty, press valve to release all
pressure.  Dispose of empty container in accordance with
provincial requirements.  For information on disposal of
unused, unwanted product, contact the regional office of
Environment Canada.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS:  If contact occurs with skin, nose or
eyes, flush repeatedly with cold water.  Symptoms usually do
not persist for more than 1 hour, otherwise obtain medical
help immediately.  Medical attention may be required if
inhaled.

NOTICE TO PURCHASER OF 
MAD BEAR

RED PEPPER SPRAY PRESSURIZED BEAR REPELLANT



IMPORTANT: MAD BEAR should not be sold to individuals under
the age of 18 or individuals not willing to complete this
form.  MAD BEAR should only be used in accordance with its
product label.

WARNING

Please complete the following information in order to comply
with the Pest Control Products Act.

Capsicum in spray form has proven effective in repelling
aggressive Bears.  This product however is sold without
warranty expressed or implied.  No warranty or representation
is made as to the ability of this product to protect the user
from injury or death.  The user assumes all risk when
confronted by a Bear.  Remember there is no guaranteed method
of responding to a bear attack, each encounter is unique. 
There is no substitute for good judgment.  MAD BEAR should be
used only to aid escape from a bear attack.

NAME:_______________________

ADDRESS:____________________

CITY:_______________________

PROVINCE:___________________

POSTAL CODE:________________

PHONE NUMBER:_______________

QUANTITY PURCHASED:_________

DATE:_______________________

I have read and understood the terms and conditions for the
purchase of MAD BEAR.

PURCHASERS SIGNATURE:________________________

If you have any questions or concerns about MAD BEAR please
write to: 

UNDER PRESSURE INC.
4902 53rd St.
Red Deer, Alberta
T4N 2E9



******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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